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Sue Saysé ñLexi!ò 
   

 Dear Friends and Southwoods Family, 
   

We are thrilled to announce the addition of our newest grand- 
daughter, Alexis Kate Mojica (Lexi)!  We just got off the phone on Face 

Time with all of our TN daughterôs and their families at the airport in Nash-

ville, TN gathered to greet our daughter, Jill, and baby Lexi, to welcome her 

into our family.   
   

 The kids had signs made to welcome them home after a long, over-

due wait.  She is a beautiful little cherub and is already bonding with her new 

mommy and family.  All are doing wonderfully!  God is great and life is 

good.  Lexi makes our number 8th grandchild and we couldnôt be happier!  
   

 Itôll be difficult for us to have to wait until November when we close  
camp and head south to finally meet her but we will have lots of hugs, 

kisses and love to give her during the winter months.  We will be in 

TN to help celebrate her first birthday and are excited for that and all 

the time weôll have to get to know her.   
   

 Children are a gift from God and our entire family is truly 

blessed!  Thanks to all of you for well wishes received.  As promised, 

here are some photos.  (See Page 5 for more Mojica family photos.) 

Newsletter Editor: 
Bernadette Serrano 
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Lexi Photos Courtesy 

of:  Sue Curran 



How to Submit News Items 
   

          E-mail me at:  bserrano@rochester.rr.com.  Or place your news items in the lock-box in the Game Room la-

beled ñNewsletter Contributions.ò       

The DEADLINE is the 10
th

 of every  month. 
   

 This newsletter is delivered electronically.  If you are not receiving a copy via email, please contact me 

(email above) and Iôll see to it that youôre added onto my send-to list.  Enjoy! 

Regular Weekly (& Monthly) Activities 

When Where What When Where What 

Saturdays 

9:00 am 

Game Room Coffee ($1) and 

Donuts ($1 each) 

Mondays  

6:45 pm 

Game Room Hand & Foot  

(free card game) 

Saturdays 

11:00 am 

Game Room Kids Craft / Activity Thursdays 

7:00 pm 

Game Room Euchre ($1/person; 

$.10 per Euchre) 

Saturdays 

4:00 pm 

Meet at Store 

Front 

Wagon Ride Second Thursday 

of the Month 

Game Room 

5:30 pm 

Potluck Dinner (Bring 

a dish-to-pass) 

Sundays 

10:00 am 
   

7:00 pm 

Peace Chapel  

 
   

Game Room 

Worship Service  

 
   

Texas Hold ôem 

Third Monday  

of the Month 

Restaurant  

Noon 

Ladies Luncheon 

(Please sign up!) 
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RV Recipe:  Easy Homemade Caramel Popcorn 
Contributed by:  Sue Curran 

Ingredients 
     

¶ 10 c. Popped Popcorn 

¶ 1 c. Butter 

¶ 1 c. Brown Sugar 

¶ 2 tsp. Vanilla 

¶ ½ tsp. Baking Soda 

Instructions 

 
¶ Pop popcorn and set aside in large bowl.  Make 

sure all the kernels have popped so that you donôt 

bite into a hard one. 

¶ Melt butter in pan and add brown sugar.  Con-

tinuously stir and bring mixture to a boil for 5 

minutes. 

¶ Add the vanilla at the 4 minute mark. 

¶ After 5 minutes of boiling, stir in the baking 

soda , which will make the mixture change color 

and foam a bit.  (This chemical reaction of the 

baking soda  makes the mixture lighter, smoother 

and easier to coat the popcorn.) 

¶ Pour the mixture over the popcorn and stir, com-

pletely coating the popcorn.   

¶ Spread this caramel-coated popcorn on a sheet of 

wax paper or aluminum foil on a cookie sheet. 

¶ Tastes best when eaten the first day, but can be 

stored in an airtight container. 

¶ Enjoy! 



News 

Thank-you, Contributors 
   

 As always, thank-you to all our contributors 

this month:  Carol & Ted Synakowski, Jeanne & 

Bill Gilbride, Martha Byrd, Nancy Jo Conrad, 

Lindsey Fabian, Susan Crowley, Jen Manley and 

Sue Curran.  Every entry is appreciated!   
   

 Thank-you, also, to this monthôs advertisers:  

Laurie Smallwood of Untangled Pet Styling Salon, 

and The Currans, owners of Cabin in Gallatin.  

Please consider patronizing these local folksô busi-
nesses. 
   

Without your input thereôd be no newsletter. 
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New Poker Table 

Photo Courtesy of: 

Sue Curran 

Peggy Ingersollôs Oak Tree 
Contributed by:  Sue Curran 

   

 Last year after my mom, Peggy Ingersoll, 

passed away, many of you contributed to a fund to 

purchase a tree in her memory.  Last November when 

camp was closed, we purchased an oak tree and 

planted it near site M-24 where Mike had removed 

some walnut trees that continually dropped their nuts 

on RVs, and were pretty messy.  That was a practical 

location.  
   

 There was a little money left over so we will 

be buying a second oak tree as well and planting it in 

the middle of the playground.  That is a meaningful 

location. My mom loved trees and children so that lo-

cation is very appropriate.  I would like to thank all of 

you who contributed to the fund and all who helped 

out and were friendly to my mom especially in the 

later stages of her Alzheimer Disease.  
   

 I owe so much to my mother for all the love, 

strength and guidance she gave me. I miss her dearly 

but know she will live on in spirit.  When I see these 

trees, I will think of her and all of you who were so 

generous and thoughtful.  Thank-you so very much. 
   

-Sue & Mike 

Peggyôs Oak with her 

Great-granddaughter, 

Bella.  Photo Courtesy 

of:  Sue Curran. 

Happy 50th Wedding Anniversary 

Dave and Bev Reed 

Photo Courtesy of:   

Carol Synakowski 


